Minutes of the Garland City Council meeting held June 3, 2020, at the Garland City
Building with the following council members present:

Todd Miller Mayor

Chuck Bingham Council Member
Linda Bourne Council Member
James Munns Council Member
Roger Ogborn Council Member

Mayor Miller called the meeting to order at 8:21 pm. Council Member Oghorn gave
the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Miller.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was to approve the amended
agenda.

Council Member Bourne made a motion to amend the agenda to take 7 a off, vote on
gym floor. A second was made by Council Member Bingham with all council members
present voting in favor of the motion.

A motion was made by Council Member Bourne to approve the amended agenda. A
second was made by Council Member Bingham with all council members present voting in
favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was the approval of the minutes.

Council Member Bourne asked if maybe we should add to the minutes that the guy
who did the prayer was over the phone. Sharlet agreed.

A motion was made by Council Member Munns to approve the minutes from May 20,
2020, with the changes. A second was made by Council Member Bourne with all council
members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller asked if there were any requests for future agenda items. There were
none.

Mayor Miller asked if there were any financial or budget questions. There were none.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda is the approval of the coding for
accounts payable and payroll and utility account adjustments.

Council Member Bingham made a motion to approve the coding for payroll and
accounts payable and utility account adjustments. A second was made by Council Member
Ogborn with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was miscellaneous and asked if there
were any items under miscellaneous.



Lanette Sorensen stated that Garland City would be receiving funds from the CARES
Act. She stated that everyone needed to work on their resource management handbook to
comply with receiving federal funds.

Fire Chief Rob Johnson commented that on Thursday, June 11 at 5 p.m. they would be
burning down the city house on East Factory.

Mayor Miller stated that the council would be going into a closed meeting to discuss
sewer plant contract issues and that after they were done they were just going to adjourn
from the regular meeting.

A motion was made by Council Member Bingham that we do a roll call vote for the
closed session on sewer plant contract issues. A second was made by Council Member
Bourne. The roll call vote results are as follows:

Council Member Bingham Yea
Council Member Bourne Yea
Council Member Munns Yea
Council Member Ogborn Yea

The audience was excused at 8:29 p.m.
Mayor Miller called the regular meeting back to order and Council Member Bingham

made a motion to adjourn at 9:16 p.m. A second was made by Council Member Munns with
all council members present voting in favor of the motion.
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